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Guests Present:
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Call to Order

Chairman Ronald Buchanan called the Cleanup Standards Scientific Advisory Board (CSSAB) meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  Ron asked that the Board members and audience to introduce themselves. 
The new CSSAB member, Donald Wagner gave a brief background of his experience.  
Troy Conrad, the new LRCP Bureau Director gave a brief summary of his experience and his current role as Director.  
Tracey Vernon, our new Brownfields Coordinator, gave a brief background of her experiences and current responsibilities in the Brownfields Program.   

Troy provided DEP update on staffing and funding issues. DEP staffing is still under a hiring freeze. The state government budget as a whole will continue to be tight. LRP program funding is currently appropriated through fiscal year 2010-2011. 

Troy proved a training update. The LRP program will be conducting a number of training classes on risk assessment, ecological risk assessment, fate and transport, and vapor intrusion.  
Troy and Dave Crownover provided an administrative clarification concerning the role of subcommittees. The subcommittees do not make final decisions. The role of the subcommittees is limited to providing recommendations to the board. This is an administrative distinction relating to the sunshine public notice requirements which will make it much easier for the program staff to schedule subcommittee meetings in the future.

Minutes from the previous meeting were approved by the Board.

Joint Risk Assessment and Vapor Intrusion Subcommittee

Impact of changing definition of "Volatile" on SHS health tables. There was discussion within the subcommittees concerning changing the definition of volatile to include language based on Henry’s Law constant which would be more consistent with the vapor intrusion guidance. The subcommittees recommended that we should not change the definition of volatile. The change would have impacted over 30 substances in the Chapter 250 MSC tables making the concentrations lower (stricter). The board approved this recommendation so the tables will not be changed based on a change in definition of volatile. 

The program has taken the position that MCLs and HALs published in the Ch 250 tables are automatically updated if a new MCL or HAL is promulgated. A concern was raised by Craig Robertson that not all substances with HALs are published in the Ch 250 tables. The board voted and recommended that all substances with published HALs should be included in the next update of the Ch 250 tables.

Risk Assessment Subcommittee
Maintenance of EPA Region III RBC tables transferred to Oak Ridge National Lab. There was discussion concerning the merging of several regional EPA tables to create a standard nationwide table for EPA and other federal agencies. This table is available on the ORNL web site. There was preliminary agreement that the ORNL table could be used in place of the RBC table without any impact on the implementation of the LRP program. This is open to further review by the RA subcommittee.

The potential for development of a MSC for t-butyl alcohol was discussed. There was a general consensus that there did not seem to be adequate toxicology data available within the hierarchy of sources listed in the regulations.

Vapor Intrusion Subcommittee 
The vapor intrusion subcommittee is continuing a review of LRP guidance and considering possible revisions to the guidance at some point on the future.

Uniform Environmental Covenants Act (UECA) - Troy Conrad
Troy reviewed the status of UECA implementation. The formation of a stakeholder group to consider option for conversion of existing instruments was discussed. 

Discussion of UECA requirements for downgradient properties was discussed.
The issue of requiring covenants for Statewide health nonresidential remediations was discussed. The program is taking the position that the covenants are required for nonresidential remediations.

Applicability and Attainment Subcommittee
Separate Phase Liquid - Maximum Extent Practicable -- Discussed confusion between Ch 245 requirements and Ch 250 requirements for SPL. There is no outstanding SPL issue relating to Act 2 and Ch 250. Craig Robertson and Dave Crownover explained that the SPL workgroup would be discontinued.
The Screening of Contaminates of Concern using EPA III RBC tables was discussed. The existing language in the TGM was discussed. Dave Crownover said that the LRP staff was comfortable with the current language in the TGM.   This issue will be open to further consideration by the subcommittee. 

Other Board Issues
The meeting was adjourned. 

